Minutes of Scalford Parish Council Meeting 

held on 

          Wednesday 14th December 2016 at 7.30 pm in Scalford Primary School
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Present: Chairman Elizabeth Bryan, Cllrs, Brian Dodd, June Jones, Tim Spencer, Margaret Wright 
In Attendance: Borough:
Members of the Public: 3
Public Participation:

The subject of boulders on the grass triangle at junction School Lane/South Street and overgrown hedges were raised.
16/423
Apologies for Absence: 

None
16/424
Declarations of Disclosable Pecuniary or Personal Interest:
Cllr Spencer declared a personal/prejudicial interest in Item 13 on the Agenda sale of land North of South Street
16/425
To approve and sign the Minutes from the Parish Council Meeting held in Scalford Primary School on 9th November 2016:
It was unanimously agreed that the Minutes from the Meeting on the 9th November2016 were a true record, and the Minutes were signed by the Chairman.

16/426
Ongoing Matters:
Churchyard Tomb – No change
Traffic from Twinlakes – There had been no formal response from the owners of Twinlakes but Highways confirmed that they had been asked by the owners to provide better signage further away from the site by use of brown points of interest signs directing traffic to use the main routes rather than through the village.
Local Plan – Councillors had studied the document and the following points raised;

It was felt Scalford was a rural hub rather than service centre.

It appeared the proposed new road West to North terminated on Melton Spinney Road directly opposite Twinlakes, it was felt this would cause even more traffic chaos in the area and was totally unsuitable

It was noted that Scalford as a service centre was designated to have a certain number of new builds.
Traffic Calming 21a King Street – Cllr Bryan confirmed she had met with the consultant architect regarding the proposed plans to slow traffic and improve visibility on the proposed new access. After discussion it was agreed that these measures would not improve matters and that the original proposal for the access to come out on the top bend would give better sight lines all round. Clerk to write and advise that the Council did not accept the current proposals.
16/427
Planning:

Granted:
16/00675/TCA – reduce height of holly trees to 2 metres – 8 Church Street, Scalford, LE14 4DL. 
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16/428
Receipts and Payments September 2016:
Payments: 
Chq
     101306
Scalford School

£  74.10


            BP
Burnt Oak Developments
£576.00


BP
P Rear



£610.00



BP
C J Hill



£313.07
Receipts:


Allotment Rents


£ 45.00

                        Interest




£   0.65 
The above payments were unanimously authorised and signed off by two Councillors .
The bank balance of £23957.96 at 30th November 2016 was unanimously accepted as a true record of the Councils financial position.                                            
16/429
Response from M B C re wall New Street, Scalford: 

An acknowledgement of the Councils last letter had been received but no formal response had been received to date.
16/430
Neighbourhood Plan:
Following the meeting prior to the Council meeting it was felt there had been enough interest from villagers tot ake the matter further. It was therefore agreed to hold a meeting in the village hall in January when an officer from the Borough would be invited to attend and explain the process more fully. Clerk to arrange and advise date time etc and advertise in the Village News.

16/431
Community Emergency Stores Scheme.:

Councillors discussed the information provided and decided not to take the matter any further.
16/432
Other Matters:
After discussion it was agreed Councillors would inspect the new boulders on the grass triangle and the matter would be discussed at the next meeting.
It was also agreed to put a reminder in the Village News that owners were responsible for keeping their boundary hedges from becoming overgrown and blocking public footpaths etc.

A letter had been received from Dr Malcolm Reid of Chadwell regarding the poor quality of Broadband in the area and asking for the Councils support in trying to have the situation improved. It was agreed the Council would support Dr Reid if it could, the Clerk to email and ask what help the Council could give.
The Clerk was instructed to ask Harry Rai of MBC how the public consultation with residents on New Street went regarding the proposed car parking plan.

An anonymous donation had been received towards the cost of floodlighting the Church over Christmas, the Council were most grateful for this.

It was unanimously agreed the Clerk should arrange for the seats in the Churchyard to be cleaned and re-oiled. 
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16/421
Items for Next Month’s Agenda:

Churchyard Tomb
Path in Churchyard
Grass triangle School Lane
Precept
16/422
Land North of South Close 

The Chairman requested the Public to leave the meeting whilst this item was discussed, Cllr Spencer left the meeting at 8.37 pm and returned at 8.39 pm after discussion it was agreed that nothing further could be done until land registry had been completed
Date of Next Meeting: Wednesday 11th January 2017 at 7.30pm in Scalford Primary School.
The meeting closed at 8.40 pm
Signed:  ______________________ 

Chairman Scalford Parish Council
Date:    ______________________
